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JUNE 

27thÖAspirations Week 

starts 

28th -Year 6 School      

Journey Children and Staff 

out 

28thÖYear 5 children out at 

Op F]iaoÚ 

29th ÕSt John Southworth 

Feast Day 

30thÖReception visit to 

London Zoo 

JULY  

1stÖSummer Fayre 3-5pm 

4th - School Closed for  

Platinum  Jubilee Day 

5thÖKS2 Sports Day at 

Brondesbury Cricket Club 

6thÖKS1 Sports Day in 

school. 

7thÖNursery Walk 

7thÖYear 5 Theatre     

Workshop 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Parents,  

Another busy week!  
 

It has been another busy week here at school and we are definitely in the height of 
the summer activities. 
 
On Monday a group of pupils from KS2 accompanied Miss McSweeney to Bishop 
Douglas school for their second visit as 'Art Agents' (previously postponed due to 
Covid).   They travelled by coach to the school where they enjoyed participating in a 
range of art activities and were keen to show their creations upon return.  
 
On Tuesday a group of Year 1 and 2 children went to a sporting event accompanied 
by Agata and Shirley, it was great to see them leaving the school feeling so excited 
and ready for the challenges the afternoon would bring. Also on Tuesday Miss   
Keaveney, Breeda and Juanita took 26 children from the choir to participate in the 
Barnet Music Festival at the Arts Depot - they left here at mid day to attend the 
practice with other schools and be ready for the evening show. Mrs Hourihan joined 
the proud parents in the audience at 7pm for the show and it was reported back to 
be wonderful! It is events such as these that were missed during the pandemic we 
are pleased to see a return to. 
 
This morning our Year 6 pupils with Mrs Hourihan, Miss Moran, Miss McSweeney 
and Margaret went off for their long weekend residential trip to PGL in Weymouth- 
again, the excitment of all was infectious. I hope the weather remains pleasant for 
them and I look forward to hearing all about it when they return on Monday     
evening. The children will be challenged with a range of activities and have the    
opportunity to show maturity and independence whilst away from home.  I will   
provide you with a full update in next week's newsletter.  
 
My sincere thanks goes to all the staff members whom have given their time to   
accompany the children on such events this week - several of which have been    
outside of school time.  I am also grateful for the parents whom also give of their 
time - it is greatly appreciated. 
 
Wishing you all a good weekend,  

 
Oqo]j KÚNaehhu 

Thorverton Road, Cricklewood, NW2 1RG              www.stagnesnw2.co.uk 
Tel: 020 8452 4565 

Head: Oqo]j KÚNaehhu           @alqpu Da]`8 Fajjeban Dkqned]j    



RE Words of the Week 

This week our key words are:  
 

Lawyer: A lawyer interpreted the religious law. 
They told people how they should obey the laws written in the Torah (the Jewish books of Law).  
 

Samaritan: A Samaritan is someone from Samaria. 
 
Discuss at home: How can we be like the Good Samaritan?  

 
 

Mrs Keogh 
RE Leader 

 

 

 

Please see the information below where you can still celebrate the weekly gospel at home with your family. 

https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/choices?pid=MTA101634&v=63.4 

Please use the above link to access this weeks page. 

Many thanks 

KS1 Sport Event 

On Tuesday, children in KS1 attended a multi-sport event at Burnt Oak Leisure Centre. They got to try different 

sports and had a brilliant time working together as a team!  

Finnley and Eric said, ÝThe sport trip was the second best school trip it was very fun! Our favourite parts were 

volleyball, boccia, cricket and rugby. We liked boccia because you needed to roll the ball in really precise places 

and the cricket because I got the most runs (10 in total!). It was really fun to go somewhere new and try     

jfd]k_`e^ \`ćć]i]ek-Þ 



Cash Payments 

We are a cashless school and all payments for trips, school dinners and Breakfast Club should be made via 

Parentpay. If you need log in details please contact the school office. 

The only exception to this is payments for FOSAÖ(Friends of St Agnes) events ie Movie Club, if you are sending 

ej ]ju l]uiajpo bkn BKO= pda ikjau iqop ^a lqp ej ]j ajrahkla ]j` _ha]nhu i]nga` sepd pda _deh`Úo j]ia* 

class and event. Please note we are unable to give change. 

St Agnes Reading  Millionaires who has read and understood millions of  

words!  

Well Done to our newest Silver Millionaires ª Savannah, Alan K and Sofia A  

Bronze Millionaires: Savannah, Sofia L,  Sofia A,  Alan K, Nectarie, Nolwen, Kasey   Jielle, 

Anna, Eirinn, Emile, Aidan C, Klara, Isabel-Rose and Iannis  

Silver Millionaire: Klara  

 

Superstar Reader:  Naomi 3M 

St Alban's Feast Day 

 

The children from St Alban's House went to the Parish 

Church on Wednesday to celebrate the feast day of St 

Alban. It was great to be able to be able to attend mass 

with the daily parishioners.  

The staff commented on the good behaviour of the   

children.  

Goodbye and Good Luck 

Today we say goodbye to Nicky BertacchiÖ

Morroni in Class 2C who is leaving us to take 

up a career as graduate in the Metropolitan  

Police Force. 

Nicky will be much missed but we sincerely wish 

her well for her exciting future. 

 



FOSA News 

 

C^odbm¦n A^t ?mb^čČ^no 

I]ju pd]jgo bkn ukqn oqllknp bkn B]pdanÚo @]u >na]gb]op sde_d s]o ] cna]p oqllknp ]j` s]o hkrahu pk oaa ok 

many people enjoying the lovely weather in the playground. 

We raised a total of £253 towards school funds. 

Many thanks for your support. 

 

Mufti Day   
 
Thank you to our families who sent in a bottle of wine today for the summer fayre, in exchange for wearing 
their own clothes.  All of these will make up the Adult Tombola stall at the fayre on Friday 1st July - when you 
can come in and win them back!  
 
 

Summer Fayre  
 
You will have been sent a flyer this week outlining the arrangements for the summer fayre on Friday 1st July 3-
5pm.  FOSA have asked for donations per year group: 
 

Nursery -  Arts & Crafts 
Reception -  Arts & Crafts 

Year 1  - Girls toys for tombola 
Year 2  - Boys toys for tombola 

Year 3  -Plants 
Year 4  - Plants 

Year 5  - IajÚo pkehapneo 
Year 6   - SkiajÚo pkehapneao 

 
You will have also received two books of raffle tickets in conjunction with the Summer fayre - prizes include a 
family day at Kidzania, a family summer hamper and a scooter (plus other prizes).  The ticket stubs and money 
need to be returned to the school office by Thursday 30th  June. Any unsold tickets can also be returned to the 
office, as we often have people asking for extra books to sell at their work places etc.  



Art Agents  
On Monday 20th June the Bishop Douglas Secondary School hosted an art morning for the KS2 Art Agents. 
The children were thrilled to revisit the school and showcase their amazing skills again. They were given the 
opportunity to design and create their own prints. Take a look at their masterpieces:  



DǊƻǳǇ о {ŎƘƻƻƭ bhw пнл 
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Assistant caretaker  (School facilities level 2)  

Required September 2022  

Salary Grade D (£23, 817 pro rata). Term time only (38 weeks) 

 

10 hours/wk (3.45-5.45pm) 

 

We are looking for an assistant caretaker to work with our existing site manager and to assist in the provision of 

the maintenance and security of the school premises.  

 The position is for two hours per day and will include light duties such as collection and disposal of waste,     
refilling of materials, undertaking minor repairs, general portage duties to include the movement of furniture and 

locking up the building securely at the end of the school day.  

ÙD]Y\]ij Ye\ k]Y[_]ij gifm`\] Ye ]\l[Yk`fe fć ]o[]gk`feYc hlYc`kp-à St Agnes school was graded       

Outstanding in all areas by Ofsted, October 2019 

 

Closing date: Tuesday 5th July 2022 (Noon)  

Interview date: Tuesday 12th July 2022  

 

CES application forms are available on our website and returnable to the school (we will not accept 

@S¦n&+ Seneon ^mb rbg`jhba oj bi^_gb tjp oj `jhb ^ia nbb jpm rjiabmČpg n`djjgĎ  

 

St Agnes is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children, young people, and vulnerable adults 

and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. Appointment is subject to an enhanced DBS check. 

 

 

mailto:office@stagnes.barnetmail.net



